Item no

Extract from the consultation draft of the Claremont-Weaste Neighbourhood Plan 

Royal Manchester Children's Hospital

12.9 The Royal Manchester Children's Hospital at Pendlebury lies within the Claremont and Weaste area. The hospital forms part of the Central

Manchester and Manchester Children's University Hospitals NHS Trust.

The specialist hospital services are scheduled to transfer from the

Pendlebury site to a new purpose-built children's hospital in central

Manchester by 2010, whilst local services will transfer to acute and

community services in North Manchester and Salford. Redevelopment

will however be dependent on the time taken for the site to be vacated.

12.10 Recognising the future transfer of services, the hospital and adjacent parking site were identified as housing allocations in the First Deposit Draft of the UDP (policies H9/20 and H9/33). The allocations were however deleted in line with the recommendations of the Inspector’s Report. Whilst the Inspector supported the redevelopment of the sites for housing, his concerns related to the general over-provision of housing sites within the UDP together with concerns about the likelihood of these sites coming forward within the Plan period. The Inspector did however acknowledge that in the event the sites become available during the Plan period they should be considered as windfalls. Given the historic character of the site, some of the existing buildings may be suitable for retention and conversion. On this basis the Inspector fully supported the proposal for a development brief to be prepared for the site.

It is anticipated that the Pendlebury Hospital site may come forward for

residential development within the medium term. The preparation of a

development brief for the site would provide a strong basis to secure a

high design quality for the site's future development.

